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What's been going on: 

Well the spring flying season has kicked in and the events calendars have plenty to choose from for 

flying activities. Donôt forget to check out John Pashleyôs fine compilation of flying events that are rel-

atively close to our home base of Fulton County Airport. It is a PDF file located on our main page 

and John routinely updates it.  

One of our new members, Andrew Westcott, picked up a Cessna 150 that was for sale at Saratoga 

and will be using it for flight training. Good luck to you Andrew and remember we are here for sup-

port if you need anything. Congratulations to Shelli Saupe on passing her checkride and earning her 

Private Pilot Ticket! We look forward to seeing you around in that 150 at the fly ins this year. If you 

didnôt hear at the last meeting Ed Zwolinski has upgraded from Sport Pilot to Private Pilot with a cou-

ple of nifty endorsements to boot.    

The summer Cooperstown fly in series started on May 20th. Several 602 ers made the breakfast 

and it was nice to see everyone out at an airport! I have posted some 360 video on Youtube of my 

take off. The turnout was very light for drive ins and fly ins despite the good weather. Very surprising 

but I was glad not to have to wait in line. A light turnout at Cooperstown is still a good event.  
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Upcoming: 

There are a lot of things coming up but a particular favorite is the Klinekill breakfast on June 3 with EAA Chap-

ter 146 from 8-12. We have been planning the particulars of our club aerial photo barbecue on June 10th. Fur-

ther details will be emailed soon and we will discuss it at the meeting on May 30th. This meeting will be our 

first fly in meeting of the season so cross your fingers for good weather. Hope to see you all there and donôt 

forget to come early for the culinary delights of Mike Clukey and John Pashley.  

  

 

JUNE Events posted on the EAA website:  

2-4 Reading, PA (KRDG) WWII weekend AIRSHOW   173.4 nm  

3 West Ghent, NY (NY1) Klinekill EAA 146 breakfast   8 - noon           
         Rain = 18  51 nm  

3 Frankfort, NY (6B4)  Frankfort  Highland Airport  EAA 294 Breakfast  
        8:00 am - 11:00 am 43 nm  
3 Newport, NH (2B3) Parlin Field Open house fly -in   breakfast, BBQ  8 ð 3  96.6 nm  

4 Sidney, NY (N23)  Breakfast music vendors  8 ð 1 pm   63.6 nm  
4 Endicott, NY (KCZG) Tri -Cities Airport Free Spiedie sandwich & beverage    

        9:00 - 3:00      96 nm  
10 Norwich, NY (KOIC) Warren Eaton airport Community day, Breakfast  

        7:30 am  58.6 nm 10 Chapter event  
10 Freehold, NY (1I5) Soaring club Open house, food  9 ð 2 pm    39.8 nm     

11 Fulton, NY (KFZY)  Oswego County  Breakfast  7:30 -11:30 am   92.5 nm  
11 Weedsport, NY (B16) Whitford airport  Breakfast 7:30 ð noon    113 nm  

11 Bayport, NY (23N) Bayport Aerodrome  Breakfast FAA seminar   
        8:00 ð 4:00     168 nm  

17 Cooperstown, NY (K23) Cooperstown -Westville    Breakfast  
           7:30 ð 11:30        33.2 nm  

20 -24 Lock Haven, PA (LHV)  Piper Memorial Sentimental Journey to  
            Cub Haven Fly -in  177 nm  

24 Lyndonville, VT (KCDA) Caledonia Co airport  Wings and Wheels, Breakfast  
          8 ð 4 137.5 nm  

25 Weedsport, NY (B16) Whitford airport  Breakfast  
         7:30 ð noon   113 nm  

Flying a plane is no different from riding a 
bicycle. It's just a lot harder to put baseball 
cards in the spokes.  
 
ñ Captain Rex Kramer, in the movie Airplane  



 The early week forecast predicted good flying weather for Saturday May 20.  So, I crossed my fingers all 

week hoping that on Friday the weather forecasters didnôt say whoops our bad tomorrow will be a mess.  

Instead the forecast held out and Saturday morning the sun rose to blue skies, high clouds and a rare wind 

out of the Northeast.  It was only 50 degrees as I opened the hanger door to roll the Champ out for a flight 

down to Cooperstown for their first PCB of the 2017 season. 

 I had preflighted the airplane the day before in preparation of following Larry in the Kit Fox.  Original    

departure time was planned for 7:15, but at 07:00 Larry texted me that Kevin Ritton had just let him know 

that Cooperstown was clear and runway 02 was in use.   We both launched about the same time and I     

Immediately heard Larryôs radio call and started my scan to find him.  I am always amazed at how hard it is 

to visually locate a small plane that you think would show unlike a neon sign in the sky.  I was finally able to 

spot him when he made a call when he was passing over NY0.  I quickly caught up with him and we flew in 

formation down to the mouth of the valley that takes you to Cooperstown. 

 At that time, Larry called me and said we had to kill some time until his ground crew/photographer got to 

K23.  The Kit Fox began to circle to the east and I followed him and it gave me the opportunity to see Ruby 

from an ever-changing angle of lighting perspective.  The way the sun reflected off of her paint was         

fascinating and a site to see.  After a couple circuits, we began to descend and get to pattern altitude for 

landing at Cooperstown.  I was surprised at the lack of radio chatter as K23 is usually a bee hive of activity 

on a nice day like today. 

 A stiff headwind helped us both get on the ground in short order and after securing our aircraft and  

meeting Shelli we got into a very short line for Cooperstown standards.  I was able to catch up with Garry 

Collins and Ken Parks who I havenôt seen all winter and some other familiar faces from the flying           

community. 

 The wind hadnôt abated much so my take off run was pretty short, the ride home was slow due to the 

steady wind out of the Northeast. 

 I have lost track of the number of times I have made the Cooperstown run.  Nothing much has changed 

over the years except the faces.  It is still a beautifully maintained field.  The VFD does an excellent job of 

keeping the crowds moving.  There is always a great selection of airplanes that arrive throughout the   

morning but most of all the ride down over the lush green valleys just coming to life under a new sun and 

after recent rains always gives me a feeling of promise and gratitude.  To be able to soar on fabric wings 

and see the world from the unique perspective of flying one of the greatest gift we can be granted. 

Fly Safe, Fly Smart   Tim D 
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Cooperstown Opening Day 2017 
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